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James M. Tobin 
Chairman & Managing Member  

 
December 14, 2015 

 
 

VIA EMAIL AND USPS 
 
Michael Morris 
Video Franchising and Broadband Deployment Group 
Communications Division 
California Public Utilities Commission 
505 Van Ness Avenue 
San Francisco, CA 94102 
 
Re:  Convergens Services LLC Surrender of Video Franchise 
 
Dear Mr. Morris: 
 
As you know, Convergens SF LLC (“Convergens”) obtained a Video Franchise from the California Public 
Utilities Commission (“CPUC”) as part of its preparation for providing 1 Gbps broadband Internet access 
service, and potentially other services, to the Shipyard development in San Francisco (“HPSD”).  The 
service area of the CPUC franchise is the Shipyard development. Convergens never obtained a Utility 
Conditions Permit Agreement with the City and County of San Francisco authorizing use of public rights of 
way, and never provided cable video services to any subscriber.  Convergens only provided 1 Gbps Internet 
access service and database services related to Over the Air direct broadcast signals from Mount Sutro 
provided without charge to all residents of the Shipyard.   
 
As of November 2, 2015, the agreement between Convergens and HPSD was terminated by mutual 
agreement and Convergens SF ceased operations.  The residents of the Shipyard began receiving 
replacement broadband service from Race Communications.  As a result, there is no circumstance in which 
Convergens foresees providing video services requiring a Video Franchise from the CPUC to its service 
area.  Convergens therefore surrenders its Video Franchise to the CPUC at the earliest date permissible 
under applicable law. 
 
This Notice provided out of an abundance of caution pursuant to Section 5840 of The California Public 
Utilities Code.  Convergens has also notified the City and County of San Francisco, Department of 
Technology, of the surrender of its Franchise.  
 
Because of the lack of any video subscribers, and cessation of its other operations, Convergens requests 
that the Commission immediately accept the surrender of the Convergens Video Franchise and inform 
Convergens that it is no longer in effect as soon as permissible under applicable law. 
 
If there are any questions, please contact the undersigned. 
   
      Sincerely, 
 
 
         
       
      James M. Tobin   


